
The Gray PEAR Affair, which has a Viking theme this year as designated by 
my Mom (the reunion theme-creator each year) is just the weekend after 
this one! I have been busy getting ready, buttons are done and piñata is 
done (my sister, Bonnie, named the piñata Floki, a Viking trickster god). I 
am now working on games. One game will involve coins and trivia ques-
tions provided in a treasure chest to go along with the fact Vikings were 
the first ever pirates.

Chris hosted a bang-up Fourth of July and BBQ party at his house this year 
with quite a group attending, a total of nineteen showed up for dinner or 
fireworks or both. Chris was pleased his deck was far enough along and 
the weather was just right for everyone to be able to hang out on it for 
conversation, hamburgers and more.

With the Pines here for the Fourth of July holiday, we were able to 
be part of the celebration of two of their birthdays this month. 
Kathy’s birthday was July 3rd and Rylan’s birthday was July 4th. 
Rylan is now seventeen!
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